
Week 10 

This week we received the good news that, when we've finished our work, we will be able to reopen Great 

Musgrave bridge without a weight restriction. 

The report we commissioned, known as the CS454 Assessment Certifi cation used a more refined technique 

than the previous assessment by the council. 

It confi rms that, despite the bridge's capacity being previously limited, our refurbishment work and resurfacing 

of the deck wi ll remove the need for a weight restriction, restoring the bridge to full capacity. 

We commissioned the report in agreement with Westmorland and Furness Council, who are the local highway 

authority for the 86259 over the bridge and have shared the findings with them. 

After our work here is finished, we'll continue to inspect the bridge every year and carry out any necessary 

repair work to ensure it can continue to be safely used. 


